

## RECEIVED FEC MAIL ROOM 2000 DEC -4 P 12: 13

## TWENTIETH DISTRICT FLORIDA FEDERAL PAC

November 30, 2000

John D. Gibson Assistant Staff Director Federal Election Commission 999 E. Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20463

RE: C00331579

Dear Mr. Gibson:

§ am just today in receipt of your communication dated November 20, 2000 with regards to prior communication dated November 1, 2000; our treasurer, Mr. Arthur Deutsch, is out of town.

In reviewing the July Quarterly Report and the items highlighted by your office the results were as follows:

For the Lois Capp and Ted Strickland entries, the contributions were in fact for the General 2000 election cycle and mistakenty identified as "primary" on the report—a data entry error on my part. I will file an amended report as soon as possible to reflect the corrected entries.

For the Robert Menendez entry, the contribution was in fact designated for Primary 2000 and deposited by the Menendez committee. I have attempted to contact the committee by telephone, but that line is disconnected. Consequently, I have written to the campaign committee detailing the problem and requesting a response. A copy of this communication is enclosed. Pending my receipt of their reply and the action indicated, the correction will be included in the year end report most likely.

If there is any further action that you feel I should take, I will be pleased to take additional direction.

Sincerely,

Natalie Bigio

Administrative Assistant



# TWENTIETH DISTRICT FLORIDA FEDERAL PAC

November 30, 2000

Robert Menendez for Congress P. O. Box 848 Union City, NJ 07087

Dear Committee:

The Twentieth District Florida Federal PAC issued a contribution check to your campaign for \$1500 on June 7, 2000 with a designation of "Primary 2000". This office was unaware that your primary was in fact held on June 6, 2000.

However, now that this fact has been brought to our attention, we need to correct the error. One possible outcome is that we re-designate the contribution to retire either primary 2000 or general 2000 debt, should the committee in fact have outstanding debt in that amount or greater for either of those periods.

If outstanding debt does not exist, then we are required to ask for a refund of our contribution. I would have preferred to discuss this with you by phone, however, the phone listed for the campaign has been disconnected.

A speedy response to this matter would be greatly appreciated. You can instruct us by mail in the stamped, self-addressed envelope or call us at (954) 966-6619 Monday, Wednesday or Friday from 11 to 2.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Natalie Bigio

Administrative Assistant

natale Bago

Enc.

a (III) di inica (

#### Federal Election Commission

# ENVELOPE REPLACEMENT PAGE FOR INCOMING DOCUMENTS

The Commission has added this page to the end of this filing to indicate how it was received. Date of Receipt Hand Delivered POSTMARKED First Class Mail POSTMARKED (R/C) Registered/Certified Mail No Postmark Ø Postmark Illegible Date of Receipt Received from the House office of Records and Registration Date of Receipt Received from the Senate Office of Public Records Postmarked Other ( Specify): and/or Date of Receipt Electronic Filing 12-4-00 DATE PREPARED REPARER

(6/2000)